

INDIAN SCHOOL SOHAR TERM-I EXAM (2018-19) SUBJECT: ENGLISH CLASS: V SET-B

Date of Exam: 23/09/2018

Time allotted: 2 hours Max. Marks:40

(Note: This question paper consists of 3printed pages. Please check that you have all the pages.)

SECTION-A: READING

I. Read the passage carefully and answer the questions:

 $(1 \times 6 = 6)$

Surya loved animals. He always wanted to be in the company of animals and as luck would have it, he found a job in Shadipur Zoo. From morning 8:30 am to 5:00 pm, he was always busy with the tigers, lions, monkeys, snakes, bears, wolves and hyenas and several birds like the peacocks, parrots, emu and the seagulls. Surya was supposed to clean the cages with the help of two attendants. Then he would feed the animals twice a day and supervise the other workers from time to time. His most important job was to notice signs of illness or disease and to promptly notify the doctor.

During summer, Surya's responsibilities increase. He is supposed to cover the cages with jute sacks and make them wet, time and again, to give a cooling effect. The previous summer, the lioness had four cubs. Surya would feed them very easily with the help of milk bottles. The lioness absolutely refused to allow anyone near the cage except Surya. Animals are of loving nature but if they are emotionally upset due to their parents or siblings death they become angry. But all animals in the zoo loved Surya, because he did his job lovingly.

Answer the following questions briefly:

- 1) Which zoo was Surya working in?
- 2) Name four animals and four birds in Surya's zoo?
- 3) What was Surya supposed to do in the zoo?
- 4) What were the responsibilities of Surya in summer?
- 5) What was the reason for the animals to become angry?
- 6) Find the antonyms for the given words from the passage : a)hate b) accept

SECTION-B: GRAMMAR & WRITING

II. Fill in the blanks wi	th the Past Continue	ous form of the verb given in the bra	ackets:
1) Sima i	n the kitchen when th	ne guests came. (work)	$(1 \times 5 = 5)$
2) It when I	woke up. (rain)		
3) Dadt	he television when he	er friends came. (watch)	
	late because of ba		
5) Rama a l	ot when he returned f	from the field. (sweat)	
III. Add an Apostrophe or Contracted form wherever necessary:			$(\frac{1}{2} \times 6 = 3)$
1) Buy your notebook from here and you will save money.			
2) I have six months work to do before my holidays.			
3) Mrs. Joness daughter will be coming tomorrow.			
4) The childrens toy	s need to be put away	7.	
5) I am going to my	house tomorrow.		
6) The three princes	ses crowns are shiny.		
IV. Choose the correct Homophones from the given brackets:			$(\frac{1}{2} \times 4 = 2)$
1) Harry's sister wa	s sick so he	her a card. (made, maid)	
2) Mom lit the cand	le and the	filled the room. (scent, cent)	
3) Tim's pants were	big so he wore a belt	t around his (waist, waste)	
4) Could you please	pass a of th	ne cake? (piece, peace)	
V. Frame answers to tl	ne questions.Use goi	ng to and the clues in the brackets:	(1×3=3)
1) Will Ram attend tl	ne party? (not)		
2) What is all that flo	our for? (bake, muffi	ns)	
3) What are you savi	ng all that money for	? (buy, bicycle)	
VI. Write a letter to your friend inviting her/him to spend a weekend.			(1×4=4)
	SECTION-C	C: LITERATURE	
VII. Give meanings of the following words:			$(1 \times 3 = 3)$
1) Workhouse	2)Sanity	3)Raucous Screech	
VIII. Frame meaningful sentences:			$(1 \times 3 = 3)$
1) Fiercely	2)Recognize	3) Follow	

IX. Answer the following briefly:

 $(2 \times 4 = 8)$

- 1) What made Radhika think of celebrating New Year differently this time?
- 2) Why was the Witch's son unable to catch up with the eagle and the princess?
- 3) When did Oliver realize what the boys' 'work' was?
- 4) Why did Matilda tell lies?

X. Read the extract and answer the questions given below:

 $(1 \times 3 = 3)$

"Within the moonlight in his room,

Making it rich, and like a lily in bloom,

An angel writing in a book of gold.

Exceeding peace had made Ben Adhem bold,

And to the presence in the room he said,

'What writest thou? The vision raised its head.

And, with a look made of all sweet accord,

Answered, 'The names of those who love the Lord."

Answer the following questions briefly:

- 1) What made Abou's bedroom bright?
- 2) Was Abou afraid when he saw the angel?
- 3) Explain 'What writest thou?'
